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Start your weekend out right with a stroll through 
downtown… 
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Blossom Gulch and Harding Learning Center Tours 
 
At this week’s Council meeting, Coos Bay School 
Board member James Martin provided the 
Council a presentation on the poor health of our 
local school facilities.  After the presentation, the 
Council unanimously adopted a resolution in 
support of Coos Bay School District 9 Bond 
Measure #6-163 which will be on next month’s 
election ballot.  
 
As an informational opportunity, the Coos Bay 
BEST Bond Committee is offering you a chance 
to tour Blossom Gulch School and the Harding 
Building to see and evaluate the need for repair, 
reconstruction, or replacement of school buildings 
yourself.   The tour will start at Blossom Gulch 
at 4:30 pm today (April 7, 2017). Feel free to 
bring any interested friends with you. 
 
For any questions, please email the committee at  cbbestbond@gmail.com or for more 
information check out their Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/cbbestbond/  
 
 
 

 

     
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rendering of what the new plant will 
look like when completed in mid-2018 
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City’s Budget Committee meets next week… 
 
The City’s Budget Committee meeting has been 
rescheduled from April 11th to April 13th.  The meeting to 
review the proposed budget for the 2017/18 budget year 
which covers the period of July 1, 2017 – June 30, 2018 is 
scheduled to begin at 6:00 pm, and it will be held in the 
Council Chambers at City Hall.  The proposed budget can 
be found on the City’s website or by clinking on the 
following:  City Budget or URA Budget 

 

City seeks to revitalize the county LEPC 
 
On March 21st, members from the community came together at the Coos Bay Fire Station 
to hold an informational meeting to rejuvenate the Coos County Local Emergency Planning 
Committee (LEPC). Coos County had an LEPC that became inactive over serval years due 
to several different changes within the community. Due to the importance of the LEPC, 
Coos Bay Fire Department, the Oregon State Fire Marshal’s Office, and Coos County 
Emergency Management collaborated in getting this meeting scheduled to hopefully 
breathe life into the LEPC once again.  
 
The purpose of an LEPC is to bring different members of the 
community together to plan for emergencies in specific 
facilities. These facilities are known to have materials that can 
be very dangerous if not handled appropriately or if they are 
released into the community. Although there are only about 
20 such facilities in Coos County, the planning that goes into 
the LEPC can have a much broader benefit. The planning for 
the LEPC based on different state and federal guidelines 
requires that all levels of the response are addressed. This 
means that the plan must address anyone that will be 
involved from release through recovery. This type of 
collaborative plan can easily be used for other major 
emergencies in our area.  
 
The meeting was attended by over 35 members from private industry, local hospitals, local 
schools, and local emergency response agencies. Those in attendance heard from Oregon 
State Fire Marshal’s office representative on the requirements for LEPCs, and why 
businesses should be an active participant. During the meeting, Coos County Emergency 
Manager Michael Murphy stepped up to be the Chair of the LEPC, and Coos Bay Fire 
Department Lieutenant Steve Takis agreed to be the Information Coordinator. With these 
two positions filled, the LEPC can hopefully continue to move forward with the help of our 
community partners. 
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Wastewater Treatment Plant 2 Project Update…  
 
Things are getting exciting on our Wastewater Treatment Plant 2 project.  This week the 
contractor continued pouring concrete for slabs in the SBR basin and started installing rebar 
for the walls of the basin (going vertical!).  When the SBR slabs are finished, there will be 500 
tons of rebar installed.  Fun Fact:   The average car (Toyota Camry) weights approximately 
3,000 pounds.  500 tons would equate to approximately 330 cars stacked side by side and 
on top of each other! 
 

What is an SBR?   A Sequencing Batch Reactors (SBR) is a type of activated 

sludge process for the treatment of wastewater. SBRs treat wastewater in 

batches. Oxygen is bubbled through the mixture of wastewater and activated 

sludge to reduce the organic matter (measured as biochemical oxygen demand 

(BOD) and chemical oxygen demand (COD)).  The treated wastewater then flows 

to the Ultra Violet disinfection prior to being discharged to the bay.   
 
Additionally, the contractor has begun to install rebar and forms for the headworks.  This will 
continue into next week. 
 

What is a headwork? The headworks, 'head of the works, or 'inlet works' of a 

sewage wastewater treatment plant, generally incorporate a system of screens 

and filters that effectively remove solids, grit and other debris from the influent 

wastewater.  
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City Clean Up Day (Coos Bay and North Bend):  
 
The annual City Clean Up Day is scheduled for Saturday, April 22nd from 10am to 3pm. 
Residents of Coos Bay and North Bend can donate at least 4 items of food or $4 for the 
South Coast Food Share and then drop off up to 4 cans (35 gallon size) of household 
garbage. Recyclables are welcome, but no tires, appliances, furniture, metal, or hazardous 
materials will be accepted. Garbage drop-off is limited to residents of Coos Bay & North Bend. 
 
United Way Day of Caring will 
be helping out community 
members, such as elderly or 
disabled persons, by picking up 
garbage at their homes and 
bringing it to a drop-off site. 
South Coast Food Share, North 
Bend Presbyterian Church, and 
the Salvation Army will be 
helping to collect donations and 
direct traffic at the drop-off sites. 
Les’ Sanitary Service, Coos Bay 
Sanitary service, and North 
Bend Sanitation will be 
accepting the garbage and 
providing the collection 
equipment. 
 
Last year we accepted over 19 
tons of garbage and collected 
over 1,000 pounds of food for 
local food banks. This is our 
10th year, so we hope to make 
this event even bigger and 
better than ever! 
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